S. D. U. A. A. A.

On April 23, a meeting of the student body took place for the purpose of electing officers for the scholastic year 1927-28. It has been the custom in the past to hold the meeting in the fall, just after the re-opening of college, but at the meeting last September it was decided to meet for re-organization the first Saturday night after the Easter holidays. The following were chosen after a very lively discussion:

Moderator—Rev. F. Mullally. President—L. Campbell. Vice-President—E. Dalton. Secretary—J. McGuigan.

Committee— G. Macdonald, E. Murray, E. O'Hanley, E. McKenna, J. O'Meara.

Coaches:

Football—Rev. L. Smith. Basketball and Hockey—Rev. R. MacKenzie. Baseball—Rev. U. Gillis.

Red and White wishes this executive every success in their ventures next year.

Cadet Corps

This year the Cadet Corps is again under the efficient management of Mr. A. A. Francis. As soon as the campus had become sufficiently dry, he had his men out drilling, and, although he had many raw recruits, wonderful progress is noted in the drill. There are a few days left before inspection, and, doubtless, by that time Mr. Francis will have the Corps ready to duplicate the fine showing it made last year. We extend Mr. Francis our best wishes for success on Inspecton Day.

Necrology

To John O'Meara on the death of his mother Red and White extends sincere and heartfelt sympathy.